MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:


December 11,  2014

Place:


3rd Floor Conference Room                                




500 North Calvert Street  




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:

H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Chairman




Steven A. Arndt. Ph.D., P.E., Vice Chairman




Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary

                                    Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.




David G. Mongan, P.E 




Karl Rickert, P.E




Sandra J. Murphy

Others Present:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director




Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board




Ruby Courtney, Administrative Secretary




Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator




Jamie Bussey, International Rescue Committee



Tadd Wamester, Upwardly Global




George F. Gurara




Hadya Abdul Satar



Elizabeth Ajyunwe

Absent:

Rosalind Yee   




CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Harclerode called the meeting to order at 9:00 a. m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Dr. Arndt, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the November 24, 2014 meeting with corrections.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (II) was made by Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve 13 applications for reciprocity as follows:


46197  Shahjobin Alam


46199  Zuxuan Deng


46198  Michael S. Aument


46200  Michael E. Duffy
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont'd)

46044  Christopher Lee Firestone

46204  Amul M. Patel

46201  William K. Lou


46166  Bhaumikkumar J. Patel

46032  Jacob D. Merriman


46205  Balasubramanian Vairvan

46202  Mahmood A. Mohammed

46206  Zheng Zhuang

46203  Ramona C. Nicula

EXECUTIVE SESSION 





Motion (III) was made by Mr. Mongan,  seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:07 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:27 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on December 11, 2014.

            14-PE-16   Licensee will surrender license.
    


14-PE-17   Consent Order signed and payment plan granted.  First payment made.

                              Close.


14-PE-20   Waiting for outcome of hearing before the DC Board.


14-PE-21   Matters settled between parties.  Close.


15-PE-08   Offer Consent Order and $600 fine.


15-PE-09   Offer Consent Order and $300 fine.


15-PE-10   Offer Consent Order and $300 fine.


15-PE-11   Offer Consent Order and $1500 fine.


15-PE-12   Offer Consent Order and $900 fine.


The Complaint Committee reviewed five applications for reinstatement of license and recommends a consent order and fine for all five applications.

Motion (IV) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farians, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT


Motion (V) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Dr. Arndt, and unanimously carried to unanimously approve the CPC Provider application of School of PE. The Board is requesting a more complete course outline and more information on the technical background of the presenter form Accusonic and more detailed biographies on Board for Professional Engineers
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the presenters from Cummins-Wagner Co., Inc. and Eco Depot, LLC.  

Appearance of Jamie Bussey, International Rescue Committee

Jamie Bussey, Career Development Coordinator, with the International Rescue Committee appeared before the Board.  She informed the Board how her agency provides career services for refugees who have already obtained a job in the U.S.  Ms. Bussey has reviewed our website and was particularly interested in how to get some of her clients eligible to sit for the Fundamentals of Engineering examination.  She explained the difficulty in her clients obtaining an official transcript from the educational institution in which they obtained their degrees.  She also inquired about one client who had enough engineering work experience to apply directly for the Principles and Practice of Engineering examination. 

The Board informed Ms. Bussey that in the past, applicants in the same situation have had problems in obtaining official transcripts and the Board could not bypass that statutory requirement.  The Board suggested that she check with evaluation companies acceptable to the Board to see what relationships those companies may have with the schools that her clients were from.  The Board also explained that someone with 12 or more years of work experience can supply the Board with some samples of work that they create in lieu of an endorsement from a U.S. Professional Engineer.

Ms. Bussey was accompanied by Tadd Wamester, Director of Regional Growth and Online Programs with Upwardly Global.  She explained that the International Rescue Committee and Upwardly Global have formed a partnership whose main goal is to eliminate employment barriers for skilled immigrants and refugees and integrate them into the US workforce.   Ms. Bussey and Mr. Wamester wanted to know if the Maryland Board of Professional Engineers has a mentoring program and mentioned that they were currently partnering with the Licensing Board in Michigan and Global Engineers in Residence to assist clients in obtaining licensure.

The Board suggested that they reach out to some of the engineering societies since the Board does not have a mentoring program.  Dr. Arndt stated another option would be to obtain a U.S. Master's degree in engineering from an EAC/ABET accredited institution, which would validate the foreign degree and stated that he is willing to sit with the clients individually to see where they stand in the application process.
Report from Operations Committee

Mr. Mongan stated he spoke with the staff regarding recommendations for procedures which would improve operations within the Department.  He stated he would compile those recommendations and report them at the January 2015 meeting.  
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Report from Social Media Committee

Mr. Rickert asked that this issue be deferred to the January meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

Board Policies and Guidelines for Processing Applications


Ms. Trust asked the Board to consider changing its procedures regarding denial of reciprocity applications.  They should be discussed in open meeting like denied exam applications. The Board agreed to change its procedure.


Chairman Harclerode, Dr. Arndt, Ms. Perrin, and Ms. Trust will get together after the meeting today and go over policies and procedures.  One of the issues they will discuss is how an applicant will apply with degrees that were deemed substantially equivalent with an acceptable course by course evaluation.  The Board's position on this issue is not articulated in our regulations.
OLD BUSINESS

Character Reference Signatures


The Board discussed Karl Ricket's submission regarding character references.  Chairman Harclerode said he agrees with Mr. Rickert's position that character references should be on the application.  Steven Arndt said our law is not sufficiently specific about character references.  Mr. Rickert said the law does not say we have to ask conduct  questions, but we do.  


Ms. Trust stated that the Board has legal grounds to ask conduct questions because the law says an applicant shall be of good character and repute which can be proven through the conduct questions.  

Motion (VI) was made by Pastor Farinas and seconded by Steven Arndt to keep character references on the application for PE licensure, and to use Karl Rickert's language regarding the character reference signature.  Discussion ensued. One opposed.  Motion carried.


Revision of PE Exam Application


This issue will be deferred until the January 2015 Board meeting.
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Email from NCEES Exam Administration Coordinator


The Board received an email from Lea Strickland, Exam Administration Coordinator with NCEES dated December 1, 2014 noting the changes in the PE Agricultural exam.  That exam will not be administered in October 2014. It has been revised and renamed to PE Agricultural and Biological exam and will be administered starting in April 2015 and in every spring administration thereafter.  Ms. Strickland wants the Board to confirm that they will still offer that exam. The Board was in favor.  
Email Regarding Arc-Flash Hazard Analysis Requirements in Maryland

The Board received an email from Dustin Elswick of Bopat Electric Company  inquiring if arc-flash studies should be performed by a Professional Engineer.  He stated that the IEEE recommends that these studies be performed by individuals with experience.  Bopat Electric believes that they should be performed only under the supervision of a qualified Professional Engineer.  

The Board discussed the issue.  It was noted that if it is engineering work, it should be supervised by a Professional Engineer because of the safety issues involved.

Steven Arndt stated that the Board is being asked to make a determination that arc-flash analysis is engineering.  He said that if the study involves engineering principles, it should be done by a Professional Engineer.  The Board should advise Mr. Elswick to check with the local jurisdiction.  Ms. Trust will prepare a response.
Email from Edward Fulford Requesting Extension to Complete CPC Requirements

The Board received an email form Edward Fulford requesting an extension of time to complete the continuing education required for renewal of his license due to extenuating circumstances.  

Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to grant Mr. Fulford a six month extension to complete the required continuing education.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer files, were administratively approved for licensure by the Executive Director of the Board:


46170  Matthew A. Birchmier

46175  Timothy B. Dugan

46176  Thomas E. Boutaugh


46190  Eric D. Fossum


46177  Calvin T. Brannon


46178  Matthew V. Gagliano


46195  Jean Davis



46196  Stephen G. Gendreau

Board for Professional Engineers

Minutes – December 11, 2014

Page 6

APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont'd)


46169  Nicholas P. Gordon


46168  Thomas s. McCanless

46165  Steven Scott Grasley


46171  Daniel T. Millman


46180  Mark D. Leesmueller


46179  Jaison P. Moras


46172  William s. Mathers


46189  Akash G. Surani
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION,  APRIL 17, 2015

Alicia K. Afrolian



Christopher H. Locussol


Gina Marie Hayes Arnett


Sunit K. Mitra


James K. Aton




Mahesh Mittal


Alex E. Bernal




Robert D. Mulla


Ashish Bhargava



Colin G. Patterson

Sanjay Bhatia




Angel A. Reyes-Cruz

Ali Bolourian




Janice L. Rice

Patrick M. Burnett



Sonny D. Rowland

Neal Dennis Cluck



Kunal Sakhuja

Adrian Dinu




Christopher N. Satrom

Hardik P. Gandhi



Walid H. Selim

Zayd A. Hall




Dorianne E. Shivers

John J. Hartsog



Wayne S. Thayer

Dane L. Hiemerman



Jordan William Vogt

William P. Heiney



Emmanuel Waleola

Eden Z. Jemal




Eric M. Wenz

Randy C. Johanning



Timothy A. Wheeler

Jimmy Kao




Sarah L. Woods

Alireza Khavari

APPLICATIONS DENIED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, APRIL 17, 2015

Motion (VIII) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to deny one application for the Principles and Practice of Engineering exam to be held April 17, 2015 because the applicants' qualifications did not meet the Board's requirements.  

OTHER BUSINESS


The January 2015 Board meeting will be held Friday, January 16, 2015 at 9 a.m. 
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ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Rickert,  and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:10 p.m.

__________  With Corrections           

_____x____  Without Corrections

Signed by:









Howard C. Harclerode



January 16, 2015
Chairman




